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28 June 2022 

Subject: Request for Additional Information 

Dear Helen, 

I refer to the state significant development (SSD) application for the Glenwood High School Upgrade 
(SSD-23512960).  

The Department of Planning and Environment (DPE) has received the Department of Education’s (DoE) 
response to DPE’s request for information dated 23 May 2022. The response includes an additional 25 car 
parking bays and consequently, the removal of trees is also proposed.  

As discussed at a meeting held between DPE and DoE on May 27, 2022, DPE advised that any removal of 
trees as a result of additional car parking would require a revised Arborist Impact Assessment (AIA) and 
Biodiversity Development Assessment Report (BDAR). You are requested to provide a revised AIA and 
BDAR to assess the impact of the additional tree removal now proposed. Please also provide DPE with the 
updated site canopy coverage (%).  

Furthermore, as previously discussed / requested, please also formally advise DPE of the waste collection 
times. The EIS states that collection would not occur during peak transit times, to minimise conflict with 
vehicles and pedestrians, however, it is not clear specifically what time collection would occur. Please 
specify the proposed collection times. 

Lastly, you are also requested to provide DPE an updated CIV to account for the increased costs 
associated with the additional on-site car parking. 

Please provide the information, or notify us that the information will not be provided, by COB, Tuesday 19 
July 2022. If this timeframe is not achievable, you are requested to provide, and commit to, an alternative 
timeframe. If you have any questions, please contact Patrick Andrade, on 
patrick.andrade@dpie.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Tahlia Alexander 
Team Leader 
School Infrastructure Assessments 


